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Formerly of Pawnee City , NE

Mark Miller was the youngest child of Billy and Jeanette Miller.  Mark was born in Aurora, NE
on November 16, 1962.  He attended the Pawnee Schools from kindergarten thru 12th
graduating in 1981.  He then attended Kearney State College, now UNK, and graduated with a
Bachelors of Science in Computer Science.  He started working at Bryan Memorial Hospital in
June of 1988 and continued to work there until his death.  Mark enjoyed doing things by himself
especially traveling to a Christian Rock festival every July 4th until his health kept from going.
 Mark ran one marathon just to see if he could and he ran many 5K races until bout with cancer
in 2001.  

Mark was preceded in death by his parents, Billy and Jeanette (Neben) Miller.  He is survived by
his siblings: David Miller (Mary), Stephen Miller (Rose), Susanne Neilsen (Mike) and Rebecca
Neilsen (Mitch); nieces and nephews, Matt Miller (Beth), Brian Miller (Jessica), Patrick Miller
(Rebekah), Elizabeth Janssen (Taylor), Michael Miller (Kathren), Amanda Miller, Anne
Ruskamp (Craig), Beth Neilsen, Stephanie Shaffer (James), Laura Neilsen and Aimee Neilsen;
and 3 great nieces and 7 great nephews.  Also many aunts, uncles, and cousins; too many to list.

Service 11:00 a.m. Friday, November 17, 2017 at the Presbyterian Church, Pawnee City,
Nebraska.

Officiating Reverend Duane Westing.  Visitation on Thursday, November 16, 2017 from 9:00
am. to 8:00 p.m., with family greeting friends from 5-7 p.m. at Wherry Mortuary, Pawnee City,
Nebraska. Interment at the Pawnee City Cemetery, Pawnee City, Nebraska. Memorials to
Lincoln People City Mission and/or Eastridge Presbyterian Church in Lincoln, Nebraska.  On
line condolence may be left at www.wherrymortuary.com
 


